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Manager’s Report 11/25 
 

1. Thanks for the opportunity to attend the annual Washington State 
Community Airports Association (WSCAA) conference in Leavenworth last 
month. Invaluable gathering of small airport managers, the FAA and 
engineering firms, helpful presentations on relevant topics, worth the time! 

 
2. Chip, along with several commissioners, will be attending the Washington 

Public Ports Association (WPPA) meeting in Bellevue Dec 11-13, 
 

3. PAPI - FAA Flight Check scrubbed on 11/14 by FAA for aircraft availability, 
told to expect a reschedule in the next 2-4 weeks, nothing scheduled yet 
 

4. Roofing contractors contacted from the County Small Works Roster 
reference adding “ORCAS” to the biplane hangar roof, information only 
discussions, current tenants report no roof leaks, 
 

5. Applied Pavement Technology (APTech) visited Tuesday, part of a 3 year 
cycle to update to WSDOT’s airport pavement management system 
(APMS), conducted a pavement condition index (PCI) evaluation of ORS, 
report to follow, 

 
6. Eastside Hangar Drainage – Informal discussions with individual hangar 

owners continue… 
 

7. EV Charger project Phase 1 installation (Port, OIHS and Exchange)     
continues, Port transformer for Lvl 3 ordered, 

 
8. Final details being worked through with the FAA/ADO office and PAE 

reference our ’25 CIP project.  


